BRADWELL (with PATTISWICK) PARISH COUNCIL

10    MINUTES of the MEETING held on Monday 14 February 2011 
in the Village Hall, Bradwell

PRESENT: Mr R Webb (Chairman); Mr B Saville; Mr M Keepence; Mr T Speakman; 
Mrs D Tyrie;
 6 members of the public were present. Two members of the police force were present.

10/10/1  APOLOGIES: Mr J Marshall; Mr P Wigg: 
The Council voted 3 for, and 2 abstentions, to accept apologies from Cllr Marshall

10/10/2  DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: Cllr Webb is the Parish Council’s nominated member of the Village Hall Committee. Cllr Keepence is a member of the Village Hall Committee. Cllr Saville declared an interest in the Minerals Development Document as he lives close to one of the proposed extraction sites.

10/10/3  PUBLIC TIME: Clarification was sought regarding the Pattiswick Service Station report in the previous minutes.

10/10/4  MINUTES: The Minutes of the last Meeting were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

10/10/5  A120: The Parish Clerk reported that emergency repairs were planned to be carried out on a 500m stretch of the A120 in the vicinity of the puffin crossing on 31 January, however, this work has been postponed. The high level lighting should be addressed at the same time.
Atkins have yet to report on the cost of improved gateways to Bradwell on the A120.

10/10/6  POLICE: Pc Logan sent his apologies. Pc Graham Heseltine and Pc Nicky Doubleday reported:

Theft of a vehicle from the BP garage forecourt
Two harecoursing incidents
Three animal incidents: a RTA with a deer; three horses running across the A120 in the vicinity of Baytree Garden Centre; goats straying onto the A120

Otherwise, incidence of crime was down.

Next NAP meeting will be held on 19 March at 7.30pm Feering Community Centre

10/10/7  VILLAGE HALL – Five funding bids have been submitted; one bid has been successful and £10,000 has been offered by the Tom Amos Charity for the kitchen refurbishment; a second bid has been successful and ECC/CIF have supported the project for £15,000; the results of the remaining applications will be known in February / March and will determine the nature of future bids. Revised drawings to meet BDC’s conditions are still awaited from the architect. Cllr Saville had received raffle prizes for Village Hall events from Sainsburys.

Cllr Speakman offered alternative accommodation for Parish Council meeting when the building works are in progress.

The Village Hall Committee will be running events for the Royal Wedding in 2011 and the Queen’s Jubilee in 2012.

10/10/8  PLAYING FIELD – Cllr Speakman will inspect the playing fields twice during February and Cllr Keepence during March. 

The Clerk had previously reported damage to the wooden bench – this has now been repaired.

Swings – The installation of the swings started on Thursday 10 February. 

The Clerk reported that the ground cover in the orchard needed to be cleared and re-seeded urgently. STK Landscapes had been asked to do this. The Council agreed to fund this within the existing budget.

10/10/9  FINANCE: The full payment of the Clerks Bursary had been received as the Clerk has passed the Certificate in Local Council Administration (CiLCA).

10/10/10  PLANNING: Land adjacent The Compasses, Pattiswick Travellers Site.
The occupants have appealed against the Enforcement Notice.
The Clerk has sent a formal submission to the Planning Inspector on behalf of the Council including the support from Stisted and Cressing Parish Councils.

11/00038/FUL The Post House, 24 Church Road Erection of a two bay cart lodge
BDC Planning were notified on 7 February that Councillors had no objection to this application.

10/10/11 OTHER ROADS: Salt bag scheme is being operated by Cllr Speakman. 
A further half a ton of salt has been delivered.

The apparent leak of water close to the junction of the A120 and Hollies Road has been fixed and the drains have been cleared.

The Council decided to defer a decision to the next meeting on the provision of a litter bin on Sheepcotes Lane at an estimated cost of £125 plus VAT. Installation would be by local labour.

The post for the Village sign is being replaced and the sign is being restored.

10/10/12  CONSULTATION PAPERS
Consultation on the Minerals Development Document closes on 17 February the Council decided to make no additional comments.

10/10/13 EMERGENCY PLANS
The Council decided that Cllrs Saville and Keepence would help the Clerk complete this exercise

10/10/14 THE QUEEN’S 2012 DIAMOND JUBILEE
The Council made no decision on this item.

10/10/15 PAYMENTS
Information Commissioners Office (Annual Fee)			£35-00

10/10/16  ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING –  Provision of a litter bin on Sheepcotes Lane

The meeting closed at  8.05  pm

FUTURE MEETINGS
Commencing at 7.00pm in the Village Hall
14 March; 11 April; 16 May (Annual Parish Meeting; Annual Meeting); 13 June; 11 July; 12 September; 10 October; 14 November; 12 December

PARISH CHANNEL SWEEPING DATES FOR 2011
To be advised

TD	Page 1 of 3	150211

WRADWLL (b PATTISWIC)PARIS COUNC

CUTES o the MEETING bedon Monde 14 Febrary 2010
e Vilge Hat, Bl

LT S ———
T —

e e ety
e B e o e e

1010 P T ot i P i

0TS et ot s

ek e T g

B -

e e i oo e A

e AP i il el 9 g Gy o

) 0 e ey e T ey e
e Vi v o S




